
Wokingham social care

I was pleased to hear in the budget that my representations along with other
MPs for more money for social care had been accepted. I had made it one of
the principal features of my pre budget oral and written submissions to the
Chancellor

I was less happy when I heard of Wokingham’s small share of the total. I am
now taking this up with Ministers to see why Wokingham has not got more of
the increase.

Movement in EU thinking on Brexit and
“populism”

There are signs that more governments on the continent are beginning to
realise that the UK is not seeking continued membership of the single market
or customs union, and accepts it will have a relationship based on
friendship, collaboration, joint working and trade in a wide range of areas
and activities.

Germany now grasps that they need continuing access to the large London
financial markets which do so much to help finance continental business as
well as to our lucrative car market. French, Dutch, Danish and other farming
businesses on the continent do not want to see the quite high tariffs allowed
under the otherwise low tariff WTO regime placed against their voluminous
exports to us. The more realistic continental politicians see they cannot
undertake the type of negotiation they expected. They thought the UK would be
begging to stay in the single market, so they could impose requirements over
financial contributions and freedom of movement. It is not going to be like
that.

A good negotiation for the UK needs to be friendly, straight forward, and
with limited requests of the others. Indeed, it is difficult to see that the
UK wants anything from the negotiation that the rest of the EU does  not want
and need more. They need tariff free more than us. They need good access to
financial services and  banking. They want their many citizens resident in
the UK to be able to stay here. They want the UK to continue to make the
largest contribution to the European part of the NATO defence activity and
budget.  The great news is they can have all that if they simply reassure our
UK citizens resident on the continent about their status – which they will –
and opt for tariff free trade which they would be wise to do in their own
interests.

Many are breathing a sigh of relief in the Chancellories of Europe that the
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Dutch did  not give a larger vote to Mr Wilders, and made Mr Rutte the leader
of the largest party. However, they would be wise  not to be complacent. Mr
Rutte lost 8 seats and Mr Wilders gained 5  seats. Mr Rutte had to disrupt
the EU’s relationship with Turkey to sound more like Mr Wilders in a bid
which did swing some voters back according to the polls. In line with the
progressive collapse of the Conservative and Labour look alike parties in
Euroland owing to their inability to influence main economic policies, the
Dutch Labour party had a disastrous election.

The EU without the UK  does have to find more tax revenue from the remaining
members or cut back its spending. It is curious to see how all those pro EU
forces who told us our net contribution was tiny before the referendum are
now saying it will leave a nasty hole in EU finances when we are gone.
Fortunately they need to agree a new longer term budget around the time we
leave, so they can decide as a more homogenous group of countries, mainly in
the Euro, how much collective spending and taxing they need for the new
circumstances. As they build their more integrated Europe they would probably
be wise to ensure it is properly funded, with sufficient cash to send to the
poorer regions and countries. Other single currency areas send much more
money around their unions as grants than the Euro area does.  That, however,
is a matter for them,  not for us. They will benefit from not having the UK
in the room trying to stop any budget increase when they turn to these
important matters for their future.

MPs employing family members

IPSA have decided to introduce a new rule that in future MPs will not be able
to employ family members in their offices on the public payroll. Existing
family members with contracts will not be affected.

I do not employ any family member anyway.

Letter on Nattional Insurance
contributions (NICs) for the self-
employed

I have received the enclosed letter from the Chancellor of the Exchequer,
confirming that the proposed increase to National Insurance contributions
(NICs) for the self-employed will no longer go ahead.
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The European Parliament

The European Parliament reminds us they can veto or approve any EU/UK deal on
the future relationship.Some of them also say they want to offer EU citizen
rights to individual UK citizens who want it. This appears to be a generous
offer, as of course the UK will  no longer be paying in or accepting the
judgements of the Parliament, Council and Court.

It is difficult to reconcile this with their wish as well to ensure insofar
as they can influence it that we will not be better off out. Fortunately
whether we are better off or not will be mainly up to us, based on the
approach we follow when we are free to make our own decisions.

I trust the European army will not be making conscripts of European citizens.
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